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Today we offer suggestions for December Holidays.  In special articles:  Pat Brown tells of her son’s gift to others. Jim Marlow considers the effect of monitor use on siblings 

+++++

TOLEDO AREA FAMILY HOLIDAY MEETING. This year’s special December meeting will be at the Maumee Methodist Church (on Sackett between Cass and Key) December 11 at 6:30 PM. Playback Theatre of NW Ohio will entertain us as we relive our cherished memories, and the Jim Marlow trio will work with them. We will also have hands-on activities and something to take home.

   If you wish, you may bring a wrapped gift for a child the age of your baby, or the age he or she would be now to donate to charity. If so, mark the gift “boy” or “girl” and the appropriate age. Bring finger foods to share, if you like. 

   Everyone in your family is welcome for a fun-filled evening.

  Please RSVP to your invitation, but if you did not receive one, please forgive our oversight and RSVP anyhow.

  Call Pam Brower (897-9880) or Peggy Rodriguez (419 862-1812) for more information. 

SANDUSKY AREA SID SUPPORT GROUP: “Our Little Christmas Angels.” We will be having a Christmas family potluck December 8 from 5 to 7 PM at the home of Karen and Scott Williams, 8002 Ransom Rd., Sandusky. Please bring a covered dish and a special ornament to place on the tree in honor of your child.  We will also be lighting candles in memory of our children.  You may bring a poem or something to share about your child at this time.  We will also have crafts for the children. 

   RSVP by Wednesday, December 5.  Call if you need directions. (419) 359-1499(H) or (419) 626-8694(W), or e-mail Karen at KARTAILS@aol.com 

OTTAWA AREA: EMPTY ARMS: A support group that addresses infant and child death: December 20, 7 pm, at New Creations Lutheran Church, 8127 E. Main St., Ottawa, OH. Babysitting by advanced request.

   Contact person: Jane Morgan, RN, Putnam Co. Health Dept., days at (419) 523-5608; after 5 pm at (419) 943-3771, or e-mail her at mjlmorgan@bright.net
WORLDWIDE CANDLELIGHTING FOR CHILDREN’S MEMORIAL DAY
   Light a candle December 9 at 7 PM in your area and join the global circle of remembrance.  The idea is for the light of the candles to circle the globe.  If people in each time zone light their candles at 7 PM, their time, the tribute to their children/grand children will last for 24 hours.

+++++
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    It has been eight and a half years since I came to know a deeper meaning of the word “Gift”. During the Holiday Season, we are all busy giving and receiving gifts. We often do not have time to stop and reflect on the meaning of love and care that are behind the many gifts we receive. On April 23rd, 1993 as I kissed my six week old baby good-bye forever, I had time to realize the gift of love and life he was about to give.

   My SIDS baby was a little different. The autopsy listed his death as probable SIDS, but my son Michael Robert was actually alive (only in a technical sense) when we said good-bye to him. On April 21st, he was found not breathing in his crib by our baby-sitter. She was able to do CPR and actually revive Michael. The paramedics continued the life support and when we arrived at the Emergency room, we were told that Michael was breathing with a respirator. He was not dead. Oh, we were so filled with Hope. The Doctors told us that although there were some signs of life, unfortunately Michael had been without oxygen a long time and may be brain dead. They would perform tests the following day when his small body would have recovered from the trauma of the day’s events. After 24 hours of praying and hoping, the machines and doctors gave us devastating news, Michael had no brain activity. He could never come out of the coma and was brain dead.

   Gone was our miracle. Our hope and prayers were unanswered until my husband and I spotted a sign in the Hospital proclaiming the last week in April as Organ Donation Awareness Week. A cousin of mine had drowned in a pool a few years earlier and had been declared brain dead. I remember that my uncle graciously agreed to donate his 21 year old’s organs. I wanted to do the same with our baby. But do they take baby’s organs?

We were soon questioning Doctors about the possibility of organ donation. One Doctor thought we had been through enough and told us to take Michael off life support and go home and prepare for his funeral. Get on with our lives we were told. I said “No, please contact the organ donation people”. They did and we were soon told that yes, they could use Michael’s organs. They had a six week old baby with heart disease that would soon die unless he received Michael’s heart. They could also use his corneas and liver. Several 

young children would be saved and several more would be able to see because of Michael.

Several Mothers I hoped would be spared the grief I was going through if Michael could give life to their children. On April 23rd, they harvested Michael’s organs. We were able to have an open casket two days later at the funeral home and Michael looked wonderful. No, he was not disfigured. He had a peaceful look on his face, a look that told me he was fine, and happy to have saved other’s lives. He would live on in others.

   We do not know who received Michael’s organs and we have never received a Thank-you note. But that is OK because Michael gave the gift of life unconditionally and did not expect anything in return. That is the meaning of giving that Michael taught me. We have since met many wonderful people in connection with organ donation including a wonderful trip to Washington DC for a National Organ Donation Memorial Service. I have also spoken to many groups about Organ Donation and how much satisfaction and peace it can give a family during the worst days of their lives.

    I have also learned that organ donation is not an automatic thing. You must tell your loved ones that if something would happen and life was not possible for you, that you would like to have your organs donated. A person’s organs are never taken unless the hospital and Doctors are absolutely sure that brain death has occurred and they have the permission of the family. They can even use skin tissue and other items from the very elderly and as you can see, even the youngest of babies can donate if life has been taken from them.

Several weeks after my son died, we received a letter from the Organ Procurement organization that had arranged for Michael’s organs to be used. It tells of the numerous children that Michael saved. This letter is framed and hangs proudly in our living room. We will never have a high school or college diploma to display for Michael but we cannot be any prouder of the gift of life that he gave. He has become our hero. I know he is also a hero to several families that we will never know. They have their children living today because Michael gave them the most precious gift of all: Life.

--Written by Pat Brown, mother of Michael Robert     (3-4-93 to 4-23-93)

WE MOURN THE DEATH OF

Isha Nicole Smith

   6-5-01 to 11-4-01

Daughter of Shalonda Gibson & Alexander Smith

   Toledo

+++++

REMEMBERING ON THEIR BIRTHDAYS 

Damontay Coltrane

   12-2-98 to 7-17-99

Son of Lashanda Milford &

Phil Coltrane

Clendening Lewis Barker

   12-4-95 to 3-3-96

Son of Raina & Jason Barker

Nathaniel Schneider

   12-7-96 to 4-2-97

Son of Vicki Elliot &

Timothy Schneider

Danielle Parker

   12-8-00 to 3-29-01

Daughter of Jennifer & C. Warren Parker

Robert Payton

   12-9-00 to 12-30-00

Son of Sabrina Bullins

James Ross Heyman

   12-11-00 to 3-11-01

Son of Lori & Joshua Heyman

Dakota Schierloh

   12-12-00 to 12-24-00

Son of Leigh & Michael Schierloh

Ashley Garza

   12-12-94 to 4-1-95

Daughter of Dawn Garza

Kevin Missos

   12-28-90 to 4-23-91

Son of Reny Missos

Kenneth Lee Hill Jr.

    12-29-97 to 3-16-97

Son of Michelle  & Kenneth Lee Hill

Jarek Ansel

   12-31-94 to 2-15-95

Son of Christina & Michael Ansel

Tre Matthew Walker

   12-31-99 to 3-4-00

Son of Millissa Blasingim &

Tommy Walker

Correction of October Birthdays :

Emma Lucile Harlan (10-3-95 to 1-26-96) is the daughter of Lucy & 
Ken Harlan. Thanks to Ruth Harlan, Lucile’s Grandmother, for bringing this to our attention.
+++++

HOLIDAY IDEAS

The following are some thoughts and ideas to help families through the Holiday time:

· Decorate a mini tree and place at your child’s grave. At the grave site, light a candle. 

· Make a quilt square for the National or local SIDS quilt. Put a picture of it on your Christmas cards.

· Plant a living plant to commemorate your baby. 

· Purchase a toy to donate to a nearby shelter.

· Take time before the Holiday dinner for family members to share stories about the baby.

· For the New Year, Make a resolution that you will work on your grief healing and well-being. –

--Compiled by Pat Brown
+++++
BROTHERS AND SISTERS ARE

IMPORTANT TOO

   When an infant is on a monitor, the entire family is actually “on the monitor.”  Since it is the parents’ responsibility to answer any alarms that occur, they feel a great deal of stress.  But what do brothers and sisters think when an alarm goes off?  How do they feel in general about their sibling being monitored?  Although children’s feelings and thoughts differ from one situation to another, there will always be emotional issues that they must deal with.

   Children often have fears about what is going to happen to their sibling, especially when an alarm sounds.  This is natural and understandable; after all, the adults in the family also have this concern.  Much anxiety can result from their belief that the sibling is never going to “get better” or, even worse, die.  Brothers and sisters may show this anxiety through sadness or behavior problems.

   Children do lots of “magical thinking” about events in their lives.  They make connections about causes and effects that are not logical to adults but make perfect sense to them, like how things happen in the storybooks they read.  It is not uncommon for them to worry that something bad happened to their sibling as a result of a wish they had about him in a moment of anger.  Guilt and sadness result from this magical thinking as they blame themselves for the tragedy.

   It is important for parents to initiate discussions about the monitored infant and the machine itself with the children.  Soon after it has been decided that the infant will be monitored, parents can explain the reason for the monitor and let the siblings ask questions.  This will give parents a chance to correct misconceptions and ease fears that the children may have.  It is helpful for the children to view the monitor as a practical and protective device that will only be needed for a short time.  Parents can then ease the children’s minds about death and explain that an alarm does not necessarily mean that the infant is in grave danger.  The children should be encouraged to talk openly about the monitored infant whenever they want.  Perhaps the family can have a weekly “family council” to discuss the situation.

   Another technique that parents have successfully used to help siblings adjust to the home monitor is to allow them to examine and touch the monitor under adult supervision.  This helps to “demystify” it and give the children an extra sense of control.  Perhaps they can pretend that their doll is on a monitor and do some of the required tasks along with their parents.  Whatever the strategy parents use, it is still important for parents to instill in the children a respect for the monitor and an agreement that they will not interfere with it except when their parents allow them to.

   Efforts to include brothers and sisters in the family’s adjustment to a monitored infant will be time well spent.  Not only will they be better adjusted while the infant is on the monitor, but they will have a healthier view of that infant in the future.

--Thanks to James R. Marlow, A.C.S.W., L.I.S.W., pediatric social worker at Toledo Children’s Hospital, and facilitator for the NW Ohio SID Support group meetings. This article was first published in “Patchwork.”   
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2002 ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS ARE AVAILABLE UNTIL EARLY JANUARY  with discount coupons for more than 150 goods and services. The $25 cost of each book is quickly recovered through use of a few coupons, and $5 of the cost of each book is available to us for support work in our area. To arrange for your copy or to sell some, call David Balzer at (419) 537-1663.

+++++

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS
Michael and Patricia Brown in memory of their son, Michael Robert (3-4-93 to 4-23-93)

Peggy and Alex Rodriguez in memory of their daughter, Samantha 10-21-98 to 12-17-98)

+++++

WE ARE a branch of SNO.  Address: SID Network of Ohio,  421 Graham Road, Suite H; Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44221.  Telephone 330-929-9911 (or 800-477-7437 for families).  FAX: 330-929-0593.  E-mail: esuddeninfantd@neo.rr.com

  Mary Ellen Lewis is our representative to the SNO board. If you want to be involved in our outreach, please call (419) 874-0880 or email Mary Ellen Lewis at tnmel@juno.com
+++++

HOW TO FIND US ON THE INTERNET AND CANCEL OUR PAPER ISSUE:

Call up http://sids-network.org/newsletter/nwo and let us know what you think! 
To cancel paper: email us at 

dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
LISTSERVER ON THE INTERNET 

To talk with SIDS families: 

listserve@home.ease.1soft.com
THE WEBSITE FOR SIDSLIST

To link with SIDS information:

http://www.sidslist.org
FOR THE SIDSNET ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER and information about SIDS, SIDS research, news from the U.S. Consumer Products Safety Commission and alerts about infant products, pictures of babies, addresses of listservers and support groups throughout the U.S., and abroad, call up

sidsnet@sids-network.org
TO REACH THE NATIONAL SIDS ALLIANCE: write them at 1314 Bedford Ave, Suite 210, Baltimore, MD 21208; Phone: (800) 1221-SIDS; FAX (410) 653-8709; e-mail: SIDSHQ@CHARM.NET  You can call up www.sidsalliance.org for up-to-date information about SIDS research, current and future events such as legislative alerts.

+++++

HELP US SAVE POSTAGE.  If you move, please send us your new address.  If you wish to have your name removed from our mailing list, please let us know.  When the post office returns a newsletter, we drop that name from our list.

EDITORS OF OTHER NEWSLETTERS who wish to quote or reprint any articles, may FAX us at 419-534-2287 or email us at dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
We are delighted to know that some of our stories are appreciated by our readers, and happy to hear when they are quoted or reprinted.  Please tell your readers where you found the information.

TO SHARE YOUR STORY OR POEM for our Parent/Poetry page, call Pat Brown at 419-873-8020 or email mibrownpat@AOL.Com 

FOR OTHER COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS
Call Milly Balzer at 419-537-1663 or email dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
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